
From:  RFA Board of Directors 
To:       RFA members 
Subject:  Update 
  
May 20, 2020 
  

1. The board of directors accepted the recommendation of the RFA officer nominating committee 
to ask the current serving officer to serve one additional year.  The recommendation was 
approved by the board and all current serving officers agreed to remain in office until the next 
annual meeting.  This decision was made in consideration of actions necessitated by the 
coronavirus pandemic.  

2. The board of directors approved the renewal of our annual contract for Constant Contact 
communications software.  Constant Contact permits communications and timely 
announcements with all members of the retired faculty association.  

3. The board of directors is considering holding the RFA annual fall social in October of 2020 if 
conditions permit.  The planning is fluid at this time.  We will post additional information via 
Constant Contact when available. 

4. The ECU RFA membership in AROHE (Association of Retiree Organizations of Higher Education) 
was renewed for membership year 2020-2021.  

5. The RFA board of directors currently have 12 members.  We have received agreement to serve 
on the board from two additional retirees.  The board has sixteen member positions so we have 
two positions vacant.  We need assistance with our ECU webpage update and maintenance so if 
you have webpage skills, please consider serving on the board.  You may contact the board via 
e-mail, Her@ecu.edu. 

6. For information: ECU RFA has a dedicated e-mail address on the ECU ITCS site.  The address 
is: Her@ecu.edu.  If you wish to contact the Board or any board member, you may address you 
query to the RFA e-mail account.  The account is checked frequently by designated members of 
the board who respond to the e-mail or forward it to another board member for action. 

For information, 
ECU RFA 
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